BROWN CLEE MEDICAL PRACTICE   PPG MEETING  - Tuesday 1st April 2025 

1)  The meeting was chaired by Tina Ranson, and committee members present were:  Linda Jackson, Yemmi Agbebi, Bill Lewis and Ade Robinson.  A full list of attendees is attached.  
 
2) The Chair gave a summary of developments at the Practice:  
a) Since the last PPG meeting the Government had announced additional payments to GPs to compensate for costs associated with the rises in National Insurance and minimum wage payments from April.  The Practice has confirmed that no funds have yet been received.  
b) The GP contract in place from April this year will be very similar to last year’s, with some changes in the Quality and Outcomes Framework (QOF), but radical changes are being negotiated for the contract from April 2026 which we hope will bring additional funding to Primary Care in line with new Government priorities.
c) Dr Bravey is working 3 morning sessions at Stottesdon and a Friday afternoon at Ditton Priors.  Dr Bassett is now able to take some Fridays off work. 
d) There has been additional staff training regarding the potential for breaches of patient privacy/confidentiality  at the Surgery Receptions.  If any patients feel that this is still an issue, please contact the PPG.
e) The PPG and the Practice are keen to encourage patients to use the NHS App and business cards with contact details for Yemmi Agbebi will be given out by the Practice to patients who may need support.     
f) The Practice and the PPG are jointly encouraging patients to collect their prescriptions from the Dispensary whenever possible.

3) Matters Arising from the last meeting:  - a further 7 patients were helped by Yemmi to use the NHS App in the January/ February training sessions.
   
4) The PPG and the BCHWCBSL (Community Benefit Society/CBS) 
A regular liaison channel has been established between Linda Jackson (of the PPG) and Elisabeth Buggins (of the CBS).  As there has recently been evidence of confusion between the membership, roles and committees of the Patient Participation Group (PPG) and the Community Benefit Society (CBS) it is hoped the chart below may help:
	
	PPG
	CBS

	ROLE 
	The GP Contract requires the Practice to maintain a PPG which will provide  enhanced communication between the Practice and its patients.
The mission of Brown Clee PPG is to ‘work with the Practice for the benefit of patients’.   
	This was established to purchase the premises at Ditton Priors and Stottesdon.  Once purchased, the CBS will lease the premises to the GP Partnership, and use the rental income to maintain and improve the buildings with any surplus going to local health related causes.   

	COMMITTEE
	Tina Ranson
Linda Jackson
Ade Robinson
Yemmi Agbebi
Bill Lewis
Caroline John (consultant) 
	David Bleser
John Pickup
Louise Tyson
Jayne Madeley
Sarah Crawford Thomas
Elisabeth Buggins
Andrew Sierakowski
Richard Taylor
Gareth York 

	MEMBERSHIP
	Every Brown Clee patient is eligible for free membership by joining the mailing list, or the Facebook page.   
	£1 to purchase a voting share and
£4 annual subscription 

	ESTABLISHED
	In 2001
	In 2022

	EMAIL
	browncleeppg@gmail.com
	bchealthandwellbeing@btinternet.com

	FACEBOOK 
	Brown Clee PPG
	Brown Clee Health and Well-being Community Society Ltd



Elisabeth Buggins explained that the CBS are intending to raise the entire amount of money required to buy the premises, via a share issue.   The CBS Committee are currently working on necessary due diligence,  developing the 5 year financial and business plans, and achieving the accreditation required to verify that investments are secure.  
The CBS plans to hold  Roadshows prior to the launch of the share offer, and Elisabeth stressed that shares will not be offered until every aspect of the investment offer is properly secured. There will be a 6 to 8 week window for people to buy shares.   Elisabeth said that 350 patients had already become members of the CBS, and encouraged others to do so.  Forms are available at the Medical Practices and the cost of membership is £5.  Elisabeth asked for more help from patients, particularly those with marketing, legal or property expertise.
A PPG member had raised questions about a political canvasser visiting their house and delivering a CBS flyer at the same time.  Elisabeth confirmed that the CBS is apolitical and that all prospective councillors will be contacted, briefed and asked to support the cause of the CBS.   
The Chair also raised the issue of confusion due to the Heads of Brown Clee and Stottesdon Primary Schools being contacted by the CBS , with regard to use of the gardens around the surgeries.  Elisabeth said that the CBS were seeking to build relationships with key individuals and confirmed that the CBS were aware of the current PPG initiative to develop gardens in the Surgery grounds.    

5) Compassionate Companions (CoCo) at Brown Clee.  
In June 2017 Dr Bassett asked the PPG to set up a Compassionate Communities scheme at Brown Clee.  This was successfully achieved and a dozen or so volunteers were matched with patients by the then Co-ordinator Dee McNeil.  
Alison Roberts is now the CoCo Co-ordinator for scheme.  She spoke about the problems caused by social isolation and loneliness, and the impact it can have on physical health.  She encouraged anyone who might be able to devote an hour a week to provide companionship to another patient, to contact her as there are clients currently needing this service and waiting.  Alison will match volunteers with clients on the basis on interests, life experience etc.   Training will be provided, consisting of one half day in-person training in Shrewsbury, and an online 3 hour safeguarding course.  All potential volunteers will be DBS checked.  She stressed that this is a companionship, not a caring, role and explained that the training would help volunteers clearly identify the boundaries of their role.   Bill Lewis, who is already a volunteer,  spoke warmly about the positive effect that being involved has on the volunteers as well.    If you would like to know more please contact Alison Roberts  07878051987  alisonroberts72@gmail.com.

6) Support in times of grief, bereavement and loss 
After the last PPG meeting, a small group formed to look at the feasibility of establishing a local support network for those suffering the sadness of loss.  The working group found that Hands Together Ludlow and the Wholeness Café (organised by the local Church) already offered some forms of support.   
Revd Joe was very supportive about the work of Compassionate Communities schemes in the area and can put Alison in touch with other scheme leaders locally.  He plays an active role in ‘Church in the Community’ and as part of that provides a Wholeness Café – a monthly meeting 10.30 – 12.30 on the last Friday of the month at the Cleobury North Village Hall where people can talk about anything that is troubling them.  He is keen to offer support for people to share their feelings and feel safe and cared for - he spoke about the ‘journey of grief’ and the benefits of talking about how you are feeling.  
The Chair had visited the Hands Together Ludlow office and learned about the range of services and opportunities they offer, including a Community Fridge,  Men’s Shed, ladies’ DIY training, community lunches, walking group, coffee mornings, and support groups for various medical conditions.  In addition they offer a monthly Good Grief Café.   To attend this you need to apply and a place will be offered on the basis of availability and suitability.    
The PPG committee considered all these factors and felt that the professional credentials of the organisations offering services ensured that services were safe.  They did not support the setting up of an informal support group and felt that this was outside the scope of the PPG remit.  Eileen Bentley pointed out that there is already a waiting list for the Ludlow based Good Grief Café.  Revd Joe said that if sufficient demand was demonstrated he would look at whether something more local could be provided with appropriate safeguarding.  He would take up the suggestion at Diocesan level.
7)  Update on the Surgery Garden Project – Ade Robinson  
Ade Robinson said that he had received a number of offers from people willing to grow plants or provide plants from their own gardens, as well as some offers of help with the physical work involved.  He is very happy to speak to anyone and is able to help with spare pots and compost if necessary.   Please contact:  Ade Robinson  07903 440057.
Some money donations have also been received by the PPG.  If you wish to donate the bank account details are given below.  Funds collected will be used for timber and other hard landscaping materials.  
Lloyds Bank  30 99 50   70370368   Brown Medical Practice Patients   - please use GARDEN PROJECT as your reference. 
One of the first areas he plans to tackle is to take up some of the stones around the boulder in front of the portacabin to plant herbs and scented plants.  
Ade has met with the Head of Brown Clee Primary School, and the school has agreed to organise his DBS check so that he can be a school volunteer.   He can then work with the children, showing them how to propagate plants and care for them, and supervising them planting and caring for the gardens at the Ditton Priors Surgery.  He hopes that by summer 2026, the garden at Ditton Priors will be full of colour.  Work on the grounds at Stottesdon will be phase 2 of the project in 2026.   
One patient asked about the list of plants that Ade needs, and it was agreed that the list will be sent out again with these Minutes.  Another patient has asked what to do with the plants she had collected for him and his answer was to keep them healthy and growing on for the moment.  
8) Any other business  -  
There had been a suggestion that the October and February meetings should be held earlier in the day to avoid travel in the dark.  A vote was taken and it was agreed to experiment with meeting times being brought forward as noted below:

9) Next meetings:
Tuesday 1st July 2025 – 7 pm in Ditton Priors Village Hall
Tuesday  7th October 2025 -  6 pm in Ditton Priors Village Hall (this will also be AGM)
Date to be decided in February 2026 – meeting to start at 4.00 pm 
